July 12" 2022, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:00 p.m. and immediately closed with no
residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made a motion to
accept the minutes as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and John Strope
made it unanimous. The minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved as written.
The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as
written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The treasurer’s
report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Mowed Road sides and Cemetery on Cragle Rd.

Grade, Rake, and Rolled throughout the month finishing spring grading
Added roughly 250 ton to Feusner Rd.

Sprayed Dust Oil with Suit Kote

Removed 2 trees laying on Frontier Lines on Cooley Rd.

Installed Break Retarder and end of Break Retarder signs on SR187
Tar and Chipped roads with Suit Kote

Placed headwalls for Adam Russell’s Field drainage on Cragle Rd.
Hauled a load of 67’s for base on Lent Rd. from Bishops

Replaced Boom Mower Bearing

Blew a hydraulic hose on the 19’

Ordered new U bolts for the 14’

Higley Tree Care finished cutting Hall Rd. for our Dirt and Gravel Project
Someone vandalized 2 stop signs at intersection of Bonin and Ridge Road, troopers
were called

All Bills on hand were paid.
The comment form was signed for Steven Bell regarding a subdivision.

The official road rankings letter was received, ranking Bonin Road at number four and
Dehaan Road at 22", 30™", and 34" among different categories. This project will be
planned for 2023 and budgeted accordingly.

Stagecoach has assured us throughout the month that they will provide 4” minus
red/blue mix for $4.00/ton, $11.75/ton delivered as their bid stated. Johnson Quarries
has agreed to price match their bid if there are any issues with getting the right size
material. Stagecoaches bid stands as accepted providing the material is 4” minus.

After a brief discussion, Jeff Robbins made a motion to table Matt Dewing’s offer of Tar
and chipping from SR187 to his driveway indefinitely for numerous reasons. Chad
Cooley seconded this motion, John made it unanimous, and the motion passed.



Impact Fee Funds received throughout the month, totaling $250,202.00.

The board agreed to go ahead and order all pipes for the Hall Rd., Dirt and Gravel Rd.
Project.

With increased prices and our 2022 budget figures now being unrealistic. The board
came to an understanding that we will fulfill all projects already in motion as well as any
obligations but plan to be very mindful with spending throughout the rest of the year.

A Holding Tank Cleaning Contract was signed for Casey McPherson regarding his
property in Potterville.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:38 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

Approved




